
 
 

 

 

We praise and thank God for His calling upon our lives to serve Him in 

His mission wholeheartedly.  

The Great Commission is not an option that we have to consider; it is a 

command that we all have to obey. You have obeyed being a faithful 

supporter and partner and it is a greater joy serving together in His 

vineyard. May His name and kingdom established in all the earth. This 

is our second prayer update highlighting Christmas and New Year 

celebration and prayer needs. 

Pre-Christmas Celebration, EFI Centre Guwahati – 13 Dec 2015. 

The Evangelical 

Fellowship India (EFI) 

missionary staff and 

partners of Guwahati 

Centre with its Director 

Rev Bendang and his 

wife Apokla have gave 

us a memorable pre-

Christmas celebration carols, gifts exchange and 

meal. Each of us had turns to share a piece about 

our self, which makes celebration fun. 

This was a farewell event of Nancy as a fulltime missionary staff of 

EFI Centre for Guwahati for two years. We were being prayed for 

and released into God’s hands for His leading in our future ministry.    

Visit to Likabali (Arunachel) – 19-26 Dec 2015. 
Mrs, Mibom, our principal friend has invited us to visit her 

home place for Christmas after delay of my boarder permit 

to visit her school, which is situated 12 hours drive from her 

home town, Likabali. Mibom shared that to effectively reach 

the Hindu villages surrounding her field is by establishing 

school to educate all their children. Mibom has a great heart 

to reach the unreached. She has shared her dreams and 

visions of establishing the school and linking it to her 

existing children home school which she started amongst 

Buddhist community in Arunachel to reach Buddhist 

community for Christ through their children. She has invited Nancy and I to partner with 

her. We have shared, prayed and encouraged one another and celebrated the Christmas with site seeing and 

prayer walks over various Hindu temples. 

.   

 

PRAYER UPDATE #2. 
CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR IN NORTH EAST INDIA 

 Pre-Christmas Celebration, Guwahati, 
 At Dimapur City, 
 Visit to Likabali, 

 Guest Speakers at Nagaland, Yachem Baptist Ch. 

Then He said to his disciples, the harvest is plentiful 
but the workers are few. Ask the Lord of the harvest, 
therefore, to send out workers into his harvest field. 

Mathew 9:37, 38. 

Paul & Mibom standing at a 
background field preserved to 

establish School to reach four virgin 
Hindu villages surrounding the field. 

EFI Centre For Guwahati, India. 

Medha, Apokla & Lynda. 

Christmas gifts exchange 



Visits and Experiences at Dimapur City.  
On 27 Dec 2015, we were invited by Miss Senti, a young missionary who have 

started teaching in a Hindu and Buddhist community for a year. We were 

privileged to share our experiences and prayed with her and enjoyed our 

fellowship meal together. They have invited us to visit them again. 
 

 

 

 

Guests Speaker at Yachem Baptist Church, Nagaland – 30 Dec 2015-01 Jan 2016.  

We were honored to be guest speakers to celebrate 

the New Year with Yachem Baptist Church, a fulltime 

sponsor of Nancy’s ministry for five years. We both 

spoke on “Transformation” before almost a thousand 

people. With the three sessions God used us to deliver 

his life changing divine Word to touch lives of many 

that many came to testify and thank God before us. 

 

We were also invited by church leaders to have meal 

fellowship and prayer time with them. Nancy has sent 

in her resignation letter to the Yachem Baptist Church 

Mission office to resign from serving under their mission 

to join me (Paul) back to PNG. We were also invited by intellectual young people to speak and encourage them 

during their carol party. Individual family members and friends are kept inviting us to their homes for special prayer 

needs. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Paul Mondo & Nancy Aventh, Yachem Village, Nagaland India. 

Paul speaks and Nancy translates 

Nancy speaks 

Rehearshing for song presentation 
Interior view of Yachem Baptist Church and its 

members present. 

Our heartfelt thanks and appreciation to all our faithful prayer partners and supporters. We pray fullness of 

God’s blessings flooding every area of your lives this year and onward as you continue to stand together with 

us in accomplishing The Great Commission. Please continue to pray and support in our upcoming events. 

Th 

1. Special Visit to Eden Mission School, Nagaland – 12-16 Jan 2016 

2. Meeting with Wiriangsui, a senior missionary friend, on a special invitation. 

3. Nancy’s farewell program, Yachem Baptist Community – 10 Jan 2016. 

4. Nancy and Paul Send-off Party in India. 

Upcoming 


